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Spring Calendar 
Term Four 

2013 
 

Week Six 
Nov 18 ɀ Nov 22 

Friday 22 November  
Junior Arts Festival  
showcasing Art, Dan ce, 
Drama, Music 
Two showings ɀ 4pm & 
5.30pm  
 

Week Seven 
Nov 25 ɀ Nov 29 

Monday 25 November  
NCEA Exams continue 
 

Week Eight 
Dec 2 ɀ Dec 6 

Monday 2 December  
BOT meeting 6pm  
Friday 6 December  
Rumaki Prizegiving 6pm  
 

Week Nine 
Dec 9 ɀ Dec 13 

Monday 9 December  
Graduation Dinner  
Eden Park at 5.30pm  
Friday 13 December  
Jnr Prizegiving at 10am  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

     
 
             

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ 
New School Planning 
¢ƘŜ 5ŜǎƛƎƴ /ƻƴǘǊƻƭ DǊƻǳǇΩǎϝ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ ǊŜŦƛƴƛƴƎ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ master plan has 
progressed in recent weeks. A number of options, each with its advantages and 
disadvantages, have been presented to the group for feedback. It is currently planned to 
move towards adoption of the most preferred option at the next meeting which is 
scheduled for 27 November. We look forward to presenting the outcomes of this work 
to the school community in the New Year. 
*The DCG includes Ministry officials, the project managers (Davis Langdon), the 
architects (Jasmax) and WSC board and staff representatives. 
 
A recent Jasmax presentation (30/10) on the part of Jerome Partington focused on 
Sustainability and Resilience. Within a global context of consumption of life supporting 
ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛƳŀǘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ WŜǊƻƳŜ ŀŘǾƻŎŀǘŜŘ άŀƴ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀǘŜŘ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ 
ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦέ  ¢ƘŜ challenge placed before WSC is to adopt a restorative approach 
and aim to reduce environmental impacts through the use of renewable energy sources. 
Accordingly, our focus of concentration will increasingly centre on commercial building 
tools such as Green Star and Living Building Challenge. 
 
Coeducational Schooling at Springs 
In recent days there have been questions asked of me by media representatives 
ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴƛƴƎ ²{/Ωǎ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŘƛǎǘǳǊōƛƴƎƭȅ ǳƴƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
behaviour on the part of some young males in our society towards adolescent girls. My 
view is that we see ourselves as taking a proactive approach to what is one of the most 
fundamental goals of coeducation ς building a school climate characterised by 
respectful relations between young men and women. 
 
CƛǊǎǘƭȅΣ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ²{/Ωǎ ƧǳƴƛƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 
provides core programmes which in their totality amount to a holistic preparation for 
safe and healthy living. They include units such as Keeping Ourselves Safe with a focus 
on developing interpersonal skills such as assertiveness and on understanding concepts 
such as consent.  
 
Additionally, we are blessed with first-rate guidance and counselling services which 
ensure that effective support is put in place for those in need. These services include 
links with the appropriate specialist external agencies.  
 
Perhaps the most important role, however, is that played by our teaching and support 
staff in general who consistently model respectful gender relationsΦ LǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
values we espouse. Our students observe us closely every day of every week of every 
term. We are highly exposed in our daily practice. In this regard we are potentially highly 
influential.  
 
It is often about picking up on the little things ς not turning a deaf ear or a blind eye, but 
intervening as required to address coercive, offensive or sexist behaviour. Regularly, I 
am heartened to observe my colleagues confront students with any shortcomings in this 
area, but in a sensitive, constructive manner which facilitates personal growth and 
avoids attacking self-esteem. 
 
Ultimately, the real test of all of this can be seen in the quality of relations which is 
evident every day on the campus, most notably in the senior school where respectful 
friendships are the norm. 
 
Junior Prize Giving, Friday, 13 December, 10.00am 
A reminder to parents of Year 9 and 10 students that WSC will celebrate the academic, 
cultural and sporting achievements of our junior students on the last day of the term. 
Traditionally, the hall is full on this occasion, so avoid coming late if you can! 
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 Food Technology  
 

Well done to all the year 11 Food tech students who planned, organised and ran their Food Tech Events this 
hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ ¢ǿƻ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜΧ  
 
Day of the Dead Mexican Theme Night which involved a delicious 3 course meal, face painted servers and 
entertainment with piñata whacking and a beautiful Spanish ballad.  
 

 

  
 

 

Year 11 Food Tech students preparing food and setting up for the event. 
 

  



 
 
 
 

 

Dia de los muetros  

 
Starter  

Trio of Mexican delights including a seven 

layer dip, fragrant chilli, bacon and cream 

cheese poppers and a crispy chicken baskets 

coated in our secret spice combination. 

 

Sorbet  

Fresh pallet- cleansing mango and citrus 

sorbet 

 

Main  

New Zealand-reared beef and bean burrito 

served with traditional Mexican dips, garden 

salad and accompanied with fresh homemade 

corn bread. 
 

Dessert  

Rich, dark chocolate mousse perched on a bed 

of orange sliver with fresh lightly whipped 

cream topped off with zesty orange rind 

 
 



The 2nd event was an American Dinner Night this included entertainment (live music and a quiz) and of 
course a carefully planned 3 course meal with chocolate milkshakes worth raving about!  
 
All the profits raised for the event are being donated to the Philippines Typhoon Appeal. So thank you for 
coming along to support our students and giving to a needy cause.  
 
 

    
 

Students and staff participating in the event 

 

   
 

 
 



Year 13 Food Tech - ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ мо ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭƭȅ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ǎƘƻǇ ά/ŀŦŞ моέΦ 
They raised over $300 for The Christmas Box Charity Appeal. We wish then a bright, barista-filled future!  

Miss Moylan 
 

 
 

 

 

 

International Department   
Homestay Families Needed for Next Year 
 
We are looking for families to host international students who are aged from 14-18 years old.  They are here 
for either a year or a term. 
 
Hosting an international student is a wonderful way for your family to learn about a whole new culture and 
allows the student to benefit from being part of a NZ family.  A weekly payment of $230 per student is paid to 
the host family. 
 
We have three 15 year old Japanese boys arriving from 25 January till 9

th
 April ï if you would like to host one 

of these short term boys please let me know. 

  

If you think you would be interested in this rewarding experience, please contact Celia in the International 
Department  internationaloffice@wsc.school.nz   or ring/text 021 61 71 72 
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Sports News 
  

Photographed below are Laishon Albert-Jones and Kayla Paniora.  These two students were selected, along 
with Nataline Matatia, for the NZ Under 18 AFL Girls team.   Laishon and Kayla are pictured with their MVP 
Player of the Match trophies. 
  
  

 
 

WAKA AMA 
Last weekend in Tauranga, two Waka Ama teams from Western Springs College participated in the Waka Ama 
Regionals. Results were encouraging. 
  
JUNIOR GIRLS placed 3rd in the Division 1 Plate Final 
JUNIOR MIXED Won the Division 2 Plate Final 
  
Congratulations to Aaron, Pania and the two teams of students. 
  
SPORTS UNIFORMS 
With the fourth term sports programme nearly ended, can we have all outstanding 
uniforms handed in to the sport centre on or before Friday, December 6. 
  

Richard Anderson 
 
 

 



 

 

 

School leavers - Try Ego Surfing for your Digital Clean up 
                                                                              
 
On a trip to the South Island recently, I heard about a family intending to hire a young woman with excellent 
references to nanny their two young children.  Before the final decision, the children's father checked her 
online presence, revealing her facebook banner showing a wild party photo and self-deprecating description: 
"totally irresponsible, fun loving, risk-taker".    Despite her protestation that this was nonsense persona, 
showing a silly social presence to her friends, the family declined her application and so cautiously hired the 
next applicant on their list. 
 
 
Lǘ ƛǎ ǿŜƭƭ ƪƴƻǿƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜǊǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƎƻƻƎƭŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜǎ ǎƻ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀŘǾƛǎŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ 
you by googling your "first name last name" with NZ or Auckland.   This could show that it is time to update or 
screen your privacy settings, video channels and blogs.  
 
 
If you are actively seeking work then  
¶ adjust facebook privacy settings so only your photo and minimal information is seen (unless you are 

totally happy your facebook profile gives you positive enhancement) 
¶ Check your email is sensible or start a new one.   
¶ Delete any unfavourable comments, tags, photos and links and tweets.   
¶ Remove/unfollow/block any questionable or unreliable people.  Potential employers may judge you 

through your links.  
¶ Finally, make sure your CV matches your online persona! 

 
 
Online visibility can also give you a positive image through blogging and other associations.  LinkedIn is now 
available for 13 years and up and this might be a good place to start logging the skills, voluntary work, and 
part-time jobs you are accumulating.    If you are not sure if your online content is suitable for job applications 
then ask a mature person to find you beyond the first page of google/bing and ask for honest feedback.   
 
 

Kay Wallace 
HOD Careers 

 

Crazy Hair Day in Aid of Typhoon Relief 
 

As you are probably aware, a severe typhoon recently hit the Philippines and it is estimated that over 11 
million people have beern affected by this catastrophic event. Many people have been left homeless and are 
desperately in need of water, food and medical aid. On Tuesday 18 November, Western Springs College is 
holding a Crazy Hair Day to raise funds to donate to the Red Cross Typhoon Haiyan Emergency Appeal. 
 
The purpose of Crazy Hair Day is to raise money to help those who are in a dire situation. However, it will also 
be a lot of fun for those who participate. Students will be able to have their hair done before school or during 
interval for a $3 donation. The craziest hairstyles from each form class will be chosen to face off against each 
other and the ones with the most insane hairstyles will win a prize. 
 
We are hoping to raise a lot of money for this cause so those affected by the typhoon and flooding are able to 
rebuild their lives. All students are encouraged to bring a couple of gold coins or even more! With your help, 
Western Springs College can make a difference to the people affected by what is one of the worst storms to 
ever make landfall. 

Christina Lorch-Church 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Auckland Dyslexia Support Group evening 

Date:  Monday 25 November 2013 

Time: 07:30 PM - 09:15 PM 

Venue: 25 Jesmond Tce, Mt Albert 

This general meeting will focus on considerations for the 2014 school year. There will be discussion on the 
likely New Zealand Qualifications Authority requirements for Special Assessment Conditions, given that the 

current review of these entitlements is now expected to be completed in early 2014. 

Contact Bev:  849 5023 or email trevorcrosby@actrix.co.nz 

At the end of October on National Radio's Nine to Noon programme, Special Assessment Conditions featured 
in 2 interviews with Kathryn Ryan. The interviews focused on the inequity of access to these entitlements in 
the current system, which, through financial hurdles, denies equality of educational opportunity for many 
students, particularly in low decile schools: 

mailto:trevorcrosby@actrix.co.nz


мΦ !ǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŀōƭŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŜȄŀƳ ƘŜƭǇΚ ό оо лт ύΦ лфΥлуΦ 5Ǌ ¢ǊŜǾƻǊ /Ǌƻǎōȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 
spokesperson for the Auckland Dyslexia Parent Support Group and Anne Gaze is an educationalist, advocate, 
business woman, philanthropist and the founder of Campus Link Foundation. 

http://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/ninetonoon/audio/2574529/are-learning-disabled-students-
missing-out-on-exam-help 

нΦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘǎ ƻƴ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜȄŀƳ ƘŜƭǇ ό мо мф ύΦ лфΥлуΦ ¢ƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴϥǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
education manager, Brian Coffey, responds to claims that learning disabled students are missing out on exam 
help. 
http://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/ninetonoon/audio/2574671/education-ministry-responds-
on-special-exam-help 

 

 

 
 AFS student exchange is all about excitement - new countries, new cultures, new 
friends. There are heaps of countries to choose from, and you can go for three 
months, six months or a year.  
 

In 2013 107 NZ students went overseas for an intercultural programme, including Tihema Bennett 
(Venezuela).  In February 2014, Leah Lovett-Maggs will be going to Germany.  Both these students 
are from Western Springs College ï about to experience an opportunity of a lifetime to engage in 
another culture, learn a new language and make friends from around the world ï a fantastic 
educational experience. 

 

As well as the opportunity to go overseas, you can also host an overseas student in your home. 

Hosting an AFS student gives you the chance to experience a new culture in your own home as 

students become part of your family. You will be introducing someone to Kiwi life, and you will 

expand your own horizons too. 

 
Julian is one student coming to NZ in January for 5 months. He is 16 years old and from Germany. 
Julian likes playing soccer and hanging out with his friends. He also likes playing the guitar. His 
favourite styles are rock and metal but he is open to other styles such as jazz, blues and classical. 
With regards to his prospective host family, he says not to worry, he will turn the 
volume down! 
 
If you would be interested in hosting Julian or another student, or would like to 
inquire about participating in an AFS programme yourself, please contact:   
Nicola Grundy (AFS Waitakere), ngrundy22@gmail.com, 021 274 1957 
Or apply on-line at:  www.afs.org.nz 

Itôs a fantastic opportunity. AFS friendships last a lifetime. 
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Coming up next week is the Junior Arts Festival! Make sure you come along to support the junior 
school which will showcase amazing acts and performance, sensational artwork and sculpture 
coming through in Dance, Drama, Music and the Visual Arts. 
 
Students and teachers are preparing a show that will combine the very best of the Arts at 
Springs.There are two shows on Friday 22nd November so you canôt miss out - the first is at 4pm and 
second at 5.30pm. Make sure you come along early to see the exhibition of Art in TAPAC!  
 
 

The Junior Arts Festival 2013 
TAPAC Theatre and Foyer, Western Springs College. 

Showing: 4pm and 5.30pm 
Friday 22

nd
 November 2013 

 
 
Thanks to Rihana Te Nana ï 13Art Design ï for Art and Design for the Arts News. 

arts@wsc.school.nz                                                                     Kirsty Britton ï Arts Coordinator 
 

 
 

FILM GALA 2013 
 
The Media Studies Department held its annual Senior Film Gala at the Hollywood Theatre on 
October 29th 2013. As usual it was a fun-filled night of eclectic films and a tribute to the very talented 
students in our department! We were treated to a variety of music videos, short films and 
documentaries. This year we raised $140 for Mt Tabor Trust - a community organisation which builds 
relationships between people of differing intellectual abilities. One of our documentaries revolves 
around the work of the organisation - from a personal perspective. If you would like to see that 
documentary or any of the other fabulous films in the gala you can find them here or use the link or qr 
code below.  
 
All the student films for the year can be found on our YouTube channel here - We'd be chuffed if you 
would go and have a look - and even leave us a like or two! Our channel is Westernspringsmedia 
 
The Media Studies Department       http://goo.gl/1znpxJ 
 

HOD Media ï Deb Thompson 
 


